HAINFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held in the Village Hall on September 9th. 2015

Present:
Cllr.A.Cowles (Chairman)

In Attendance: District Cllr. P.Carrick



Cllr.S.Howes
 Cllr.A.Fletcher


     County Cllr. D.Roper


Cllr.L.Rogers
 Cllr.K.Saggers



Cllr.S.Fuller



Parishioners:   Approx.20


J.Graves (Clerk)

The Chairman welcomed the new councillors, Adrian Fletcher and Kevin Saggers and congratulated the Hainford Team who had been so successful in winning their category in the Village Games. 

a) Public Participation  Cllr.Rogers asked on behalf of a resident if the cascade of criteria used for the allocation of social housing on the Chequers Field could be made public in the village newsletter. The Clerk said he would arrange this. The Chairman said that as no doubt many members of the public wished to comment on the planning application in Waterloo Road he would suspend the meeting at that point on the agenda and allow discussion. Mrs.Watker reported a pothole outside Woodstock, Newton Road which the Clerk would raise with NCC Highways dept.
b) Police Report Only one crime (common assault) had been recorded in June/July

c) Full Council
1. Apologies Cllr.Pointer,  County Cllr.Roper (to arrive later)

2. Declarations of interest  Cllrs.Cowles and Fletcher as residents adjacent to Chequers Field.

3. Minutes of the meeting on July 8th. were confirmed and signed.

4. Reports by the Clerk He had authorised work on a tree in the QE playground to remove hazardous spikes. Broadland had paid £832.89 to the Parish Council in New Homes Bonus relating to planning permissions in Waterloo and Newton roads. The school warning signs designed by the children had been erected and he would write a letter of thanks to the school. The request for a quotation for the footpath extension on the junction of Waterloo Road and Newton Road to be considered under the Parish Partnership scheme had not yet arrived and he would chase NCC.

5. Chequers Field 










a) The council’s solicitors had advised not to complete transfer until vacant possession, levelling, clearing and seeding had been achieved and the maintenance monies should be handed over at that time.






b) Broadland had advised that the land was currently classified as agricultural and that any new use including public open space, play area, provision for livestock etc. would require planning permission.







c) The Clerk had corresponded with the developer who informed him that the handover to Saffron had been delayed by an agreement with NCC relating to the access road and these would not now be handed over until Jan./Feb.2016. Three of the other properties would come to market late September. The handover of land to the Parish Council was now likely to be Jan./Feb.2016





d) Cllr.Fuller gave a summary of responses from surveys conducted by the Hainford Community Partnership and Mrs.Fletcher for the Council’s consideration.
e) A letter from Mrs.Fletcher concerning the continued use of a part of the field for her livestock was put to the Council. Future use of the field was likely to take up a considerable amount of meeting time and it was therefore agreed that an informal advisory group of councillors (Rogers,Fuller,Howes,Fletcher and Saggers) should draw up proposals and bring them to a future council meeting for consideration.
6. Tree Preservation Orders No proposals put before the Council

7. QE Playground A quotation from Sovereign Play Equipment was presented by the Hainford Community Partnership and Mrs.Fletcher and Mrs.Watker were invited to speak on the proposals. After some discussion it was agreed that £5,000 of Council funds plus a £500 contingency together with £900 from HCP would be used to purchase and install three new items of play equipment. The Clerk would place the order after further clarification from Sovereign and discussions between HCP and the school on the use of toilet and storage facilities by the installing workmen. It was hoped that the installation could take place in the forthcoming half term.
8. Planning











20151212
Land off Stratton Road. No objection was made to the changes of two dwellings to bungalows and the design change of a third.



20151370
Land off Waterloo Road erection of Nine bungalows.
The Chairman suspended the meeting to allow the public to share their views with councillors. Various concerns covering the possible interference with utility supplies, poor access onto Waterloo Road, damage to the Loke and adjoining properties by delivery vehicles, lack of provision for vehicles parking and turning, the future maintenance and/or adoption of the Loke and the unconventional design of the bungalows were expressed by a number of residents living nearby. The Chairman then resumed the meeting and the Council resolved unanimously not to support the application on the grounds that it was outside the parish development area in the local plan, it was not in accordance with the parish plan and that Broadland had sufficient land supply for villages outside the Norwich Policy Area. In addition the Council was already being given a substantial parcel of land at Chequers Field and did not want the additional land being offered as part of this application.
9. Correspondence Hainford Archers had confirmed that they were now formally constituted and had proper banking facilities. The Council agreed in principle to consider a start-up grant and this would be put on the October agenda. PCSO Laura Munro-Oakley had left the police force and would no longer be available in Hainford. Coltishall PC had asked if Hainford would consider a joint funding of a PCSO and this did not find support.
10. Finance the statement from the Clerk with a balance c/fwd of £22,410.72 was approved. The following cheques were signed.






Hainford PCC

Grass cutting
 churchyard

£100.00

Zak Branch


Arboricultural work QE play area  £40.00

Hainford School

Gate control Millennium park
£167.00

Information Commissioner
Annual fee



£35.00

J.Graves


Salary (2nd.qtr. including PAYE)
£929.88

J.Graves


Expenses (2nd.qtr.)


£30.34

11. External Audit The audit had been successful and comments on procedural matters relating to the spot check on 5% of smaller councils requesting additional information were noted. The Clerk reported that under the new transparency code he now published all items of expenditure over £100 on the parish website.

12. County and District Reports of a general nature were given by Cllrs.Carrick and Roper.

13. Airport Committee Cllr.Cowles had been unable to attend but placed the minutes on file.

14. Meetings 2016 At the request of the Clerk, the Council agreed to bring forward the date of the April meeting by one week to April 6th. to enable him to travel abroad to the wedding of a very close friend. The Clerk thanked the Council for their understanding.

15. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports the Clerk was asked to report an overhanging hedge at the junction of Old Church Road and Buxton Road and the alignment of the new entrance kerbs for the woodland burial ground which were felt to be obtruding into the road causing large vehicles to swerve to take avoiding action
16. Questions from the public None


17. Date of Next Meeting  Wednesday October 14th. 7.30 p.m.
